MInutes - AOF Board Meeting, September 9, 2025

Pam, Roger, Fran, Barbara, Dave, Ruth, Ken, and Mynga attended the meeting. It was called to order by Pam at 7:05 p.m.
1. Reviewed and approved July 2025 meeting minutes.
2. Treasurer’s report (Ken): General fund balance was $12671.53, down about $200, despite generous dues and donations, due primarily due to AOF's sponsorship of California Freethought Day next month.  AOF is now pulling in about $50 a month from the Money Market fund, since we transferred “a gob” of funds from the non-interest-bearing bank account. Membership also seems to be increasing slowly, due to energetic outreach (thanks Pam). As of July, we had 67 members.
3. AOF event dates for 2025 (mostly the 4th Sunday) (*= open)
Sept 28 – Freethinkers Potluck Picnic in the Park – if you want to help set up, go to the park between noon and one p.m. Picnic starts at 2 pm. 
Oct 26 – Bill Durston - Gun Violence Prevention

Nov 23 – Dana Nuccitelli – Doom, Gloom, & Energy Boom

Dec 14 – HumanLight/Solstice Potluck Party – Freethought Day is a new sponsor for this event and donated $150. Hooray! Nancy Sneed and Pam are heading up this event.
We need to be contacting potential speakers for January through March 2026.

4. Status: AOF website upgrades – Ruth took down a list of links that are broken or obsolete. After the meeting, Dave sent Ruth a list of broken or obsolete links, etc. Ruth was to merge the two lists and send it to board members. Ken will make a list of technical issues that need to be addressed and send it to Dave. Then Dave H. will work with David Diskin on getting a cost estimate from a reputable web designer. After the meeting, Ruth merged Dave and Pam’s lists of issues and sent the document to board members for review. 
5. Status (Roger): AOF button design – no change.  Roger was to send proposed changes to Ken for review and mock-up. 
6. Discuss:  Table at California Freethought Day, October 12th, and soliciting volunteers – In mid-September (this coming week), Roger and Ken will send out a recruitment email message to all AOF members. Fran is willing to table. 
7. We discussed and voted to renew our ad in Humor Times ($480, same as last year).
8. We reviewed the Renaissance Society speakers for possible speaking at AOF. Mynga will contact Ginger Rutland (Why Black Lives Matter) and Michael Herscher (Protest Songs). Dave will contact SMUD regarding a speaker to talk about “Project 2030.” Ruth will contact speakers about the Underground Railroad and “What Goes down the Drain Counts.” 
9. Board approved reimbursement of $71.54 to Roger for the secure box he purchased to protect the two wireless mic kits that Roger is donating for AOF use. Ken will mail him a check. The box will be stored under the desk in the library at Reason Center. Roger is willing to train anyone on how to use the mics, which are very delicate. Thank you, Roger!
10. Open discussion
Ken:  annual board elections. We all agreed to remain on the board for the next year. Ken will solicit nominations for the board in the November newsletter. Roger contacted Kaeleigh and she is willing to set up the online voting page again this year. Thank you, Kaeleigh! 
11. Next meeting is scheduled for November 11, 2025
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. Talk about efficient! Way to go!
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